
Term 4 Week 6   -  19/11/2019 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
Email:  deniliqsth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principalôs Message 

Dear Parent/Caregivers,  

With the early arrival of some summer weather, families are 
reminded of the importance of remaining sun safe and 
hydrated during these times. 
Wearing a broad brimmed hat, applying sunscreen, drinking 
water and adjusting playtime activities are great ósunsmartô 
choices to ensure we remain healthy during these times.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yr 5 Ministers Speeches 
Nominated Yr 5 students will be presenting their campaign 
speeches throughout this week in readiness for Parliament 
voting this Thursday. 
We thank them sincerely for putting themselves forward to 
be part of our student leadership team and wish them all the 
very best. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kinder Orientation Program  
Our Kinder Orientation Program enjoyed a very successful 
conclusion last Friday. Huge thank you to Miss Parsons for 
her wonderful organisation of this important transition 
program. Parents had an opportunity to hear from a number 
of presenters over the three sessions, whilst the 2020 
kinders experience óBig Schoolô, with the support of their Yr 5 
buddies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Intensive Swimming 
Our Learn to Swim Program is creeping closer and 
organisation is well underway. 
Notes are due back to the office as soon as possible. 
 
P&C Monster Raffle 
Our school P&C have been busy organising a Monster 
Christmas Raffle as an exciting fundraiser to finish off our 
school year. 
Please get on board and support this initiative, by bringing in 
items for the class baskets and/or purchasing tickets in the 
draw. 

Year 6 Transition to High School 
Last Wednesday the Yr 7 
transition program to DHS  
concluded with a tabloid sports 
fun day.  
The day consisted of five 
separate games. The students 
also had the opportunity to enjoy 
a sausage in bread, drink and 
zooper dooper. 
Thank you to Deni High for 
hosting the day. 
 
Big Bash Cricket Days 
All South teams enjoyed the opportunity to join with other 
school in a series of modified matches. 
Many boundaries were hit and wickets taken, while Frieda 
and Gavin Nolan cooked up a storm in the make-shift 
canteen. Thank you both for the amazing job you did to 
ensure the competitors were well watered and fed. 
A big thank you to Mr Fajks for his organisation of these 
cricket days, and also to those South staff and parent 
helpers who were team supervisors. 
 
P&C Meeting 
Just a reminder that our next P&C meeting is on tonight, at 
7:30pm in the staffroom.  
 
Otitis Media Screening Program 
Today our Indigenous students were involved in hearing 
assessments by member of the Murrumbidgee Local Health 
District team. These tests are part of the Aboriginal Otitis 
Media Screening Program. 
 
Healthy Canteen Strategy 
Our school canteen has now achieved 
the canteen strategy tick of approval. 
With our menu made up of 75% 
everyday items and 25% occasional 
food, this means that the healthier option 
will be the easier choice for our 
students. 
Congratulations and thanks must be 
extended to Janette, our P&C 
representatives and Health promotion 
officer from Murrumbidgee Health, Mel Broadbent for all of 
their input and the hard work that they put into achieving this 
status.  
 
Canteen Committee 2019/2020 
President:                       Kama Jennings 
Secretary:                       Rebecca Flisher 
Treasurer:                       Kama Jennings (interim Treasurer 
    until another can be appointed). 
General Committee:       Kate Smith, Frieda Nolan, Lauren 
    Kelly, Christine Donald, Fiona  
    Petersen 

Have a happy week! 

Liz Dudley 
Principal 



Canteen Roster  

Wed 20th  9.00am - 1.30pm  Christine Donald 

Thu 21st  CANTEEN CLOSED  

Fri 22nd  
9.00am - 1.30pm Linda Norrish, Marie 
Wall, Carol Borella 

Mon 25th  9.00am - 11.30am  Linda Norrish 

Tue 26th  CANTEEN CLOSED  

Wed 27th  
9.00am - 11.30am  HELP NEEDED  
11.30am - 1.30pm      Lyn Rose 

P&C Monster Christmas Raffle 
Deniliquin South P&C will be holding a Monster 
Christmas Raffle again this year and we are hoping that 
families will support the P&C by bringing in something 
for our class hampers. 

Some ideas include: Christmas puddings, shortbread, 
tinsel, bon-bons, coloured popcorn, chocolates, tinned 
food, biscuits, chips, nuts, soft drink, jams, condiments, 
wrapping paper, cards etc. Anything that is non 
perishable would be great! 

There will be a basket in each classroom to fill, so 
please send in donations over coming weeks. 
Raffle tickets will be $1 each. A Raffle book was sent 
home today for each family to sell. 

The Raffle will be drawn on Presentation  
Day on the 13th December. 

Thank you for supporting Deni South  
School P&C. 

  


